          (draft minutes subject to confirmation)


                                   
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Withington Parish Council held on Wednesday May 11th 2016 at 7.30pm in the Parish Room.
Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chair), Lesley Stone, Alan Williams, Martin Timmis, Tom Taylor (Clerk). and 11 members of the public
01/2016: Cllr. Heath welcomed everyone again.
02/201: Election of Chairman:

Councillor Phil Heath was proposed by Cllr.Timmis, seconded by Cllr. Williams. No other proposals.
He took the chair, and signed the declaration of acceptance of office.
03/2016: Apologies:
Councillor Helen Thomas, Shropshire Councillor John Everall, Mathew Mead. Carl and Julie Pavey. Bernie Jones, Lyn Adderley, Brenda Scutt, Wayne Thomas, Jonathan Walton of Bowbrook Archers.
04/2016: Declaration of interests:

There were no declarations of interests.

05/2016: Election of Vice Chair:

Cllr. Martin Timmis was elected unopposed.

06/2016: Election of Treasurer:

Cllr. Alan Williams was elected unopposed as Responsible Financial Officer. He said he would be prepared to hand over in due course to a new Clerk.
07/2016: Approval of the Minutes of the AGM of May 20th 2015: 

Resolved:

To accept these as a correct 

They were then signed by the Chairman.

08/2016: Financial Officer's Report:

The accounts for 2015-2016 have passed the internal audit, and the Annual Return was signed by the Chairman and the Clerk.
The balance on the loan from Shropshire Council for the Village Green purchase has now reduced to £34,000.





FINANCIAL STATEMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	As at 11th May, 2016

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Parish Council
	
	Village Green

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Brought Forward from 16/03/2016
	
	£1,081.56
	
	Brought Forward from 16/03/2016
	
	£2,223.70

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Receipts since 16/03/2016
	
	
	£7,041.21
	
	Receipts since 16/03/2016
	
	
	£202.00

	 
	Grant - Transparency Funcing
	£456.00
	 
	
	 
	Friends of the Green (2015/16)
	£12.00
	 

	 
	Precept
	
	
	£6,000.00
	 
	
	 
	Friends of the Green (2016/17)
	£190.00
	 

	 
	LJC Grant
	
	
	£500.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Wayleave Payment
	
	£60.21
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Payroll Services - Uncashed Cheque No. 000014
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Payments Approved - 16/03/2016
	
	£260.50
	
	Payments Approved - 16/03/2016
	
	£0.00

	 
	Room Hire (16/03)
	
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	Clerk's Salary
	
	£170.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
	
	
	£42.50
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	CPRE Membership
	
	£36.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Payments made since16/03/2016 for approval
	 
	
	Payments made since 16/03/2016 for approval
	 

	 
	SALC - Road Safety Event
	£20.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	SALC - Membership
	
	£131.06
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Zurich Municipal - Insurance
	£251.85
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Balance Carried Forward to 11/05/2016
	£7,459.36
	
	Balance Carried Forward to 11/05/2016
	£2,425.70

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Payments for approval - 11/05/2016
	
	 
	
	Payments for approval - 11/05/2016
	
	 

	 
	Room Hire (11/05)
	
	£12.00
	 
	
	 
	None
	
	
	0.00
	 

	 
	Karen Maloney (Internal Audit)
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Payroll Services (Dec-15/Mar-16)
	£50.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Loan Repayment
	
	£3,785.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Return of LJC Grant
	
	£500.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Payroll Services (Jun-16)
	
	£25.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	Clerk's Salary (Jun-16)
	
	£170.00
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC (Jun-16)
	
	£42.50
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 
	
	Authorisation to pay the following if within budget amount: 

	 
	Clerk's salary
	
	
	 
	
	 
	Lawn Mower Insurance
	
	
	 

	 
	HMRC
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	CPRE Membership
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


Approval was given for all the above payments.
A grant has been received towards football posts and other items, but has come with conditions attached. It was agreed that these were not acceptable, and that the grant should be returned.
09/2016: Appointment of Representative to the Local Joint Committee: Cllr. Lesley Stone
10/2016: Planning: There was no news on the Planning Appeal.
A Planning application has been received for an extension to The Villa, with new garage and storage shed. There were no objections.
11/2016: Reports on Parish Plan: The Council will continue to oppose plans that fall outside the rules.
· Church:  St John the Baptist Church has continued to have regular weekly services and during the year we also had a wedding, a funeral and a burial of ashes. 
We had a regular series of social events which were well supported by members of the village community, and helped towards enabling us to pay our Diocesan share for the year. The new initiative of a scarecrow weekend was a huge success, and we are looking forward to even more scarecrows round the village for this year’s event.

The major maintenance work in the church involved the replacement of the wooden floor on the left side of the nave which had been affected by rot and woodworm. The cross on top of the porch was replaced after the old one was smashed in the storms of January 2015. A great deal of work has been done in the churchyard including the removal of the wall between old and new parts, levelling the mound, and planting new hedging, thanks to the hard work of a small group of volunteers. 
The Deanery Clergy Team has lost Gill Goodwin, but we now have Peter Shaw, based in Eaton Constantine, and Suzan Williams, a full time team vicar based in High Ercall.

Hopefully the church continues to be seen as having a valuable role in the life of the community.

· Parish Room: Through the year we have continued to host the WI, yoga, tai chi, sewing groups, coffee mornings, parish council & church meetings and occasional flicks in the sticks events as well as ad hoc meetings etc. We have keep rents at the same rates as last year.

The major change is that we have had the kitchen completely refurbished. This included complete changes to the plumbing to fix a slow leak at the stopcock, a major leak under the sink and linking the waste from the kitchen into the sewerage system instead of a soak away. Installing insulation plasterboard and having the kitchen plastered. We had to replace the floor panels and all the cupboards units due to dampness as well as the cabinet doors, work surfaces and we just stretched finances to a new cooker.

Daphne Smith has kindly provided the flooring and Jon Scutt has decorated the kitchen.

This was paid for with a small grant from Millichop Communities Building Fund, and out of funds accumulated over a number of years in the Parish Room and 100 club accounts and a few generous donations.

It has left these accounts very short of funds and while we hope to have some sort of fund raising activities we would welcome anyone who would like an extra number in the 100 club draw or to make a donation to help us get a small reserve. Please see Jon, Brenda or Val.
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· Hare and Hounds: The Pub continues to do well, serving Friday evening meals and Sunday lunches. It is now a ‘Free House’ and has been run by the Buswell family for 20 years. An entertainment is planned for Saturday 4th June, with proceeds to Hope House, and the Lingen Davies Cancer Appeal.

· Footpaths: 2 new gates have been installed on the bridleway between the Oaklands and Rodington, by the Rights of Way Officer, Jenny Newby has been doing maintenance, cutting back vegetation, etc. The stile near Rodington Heath needs replacing, and possibly one on Caernarvon Lane. It was suggested that a map of the Parish Walks could be put on the new notice board.
· Canal: The main focus for the Trust remains raising the match funding for Thomas Telford @ Wappenshall Wharf. The £1M Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) grant for this £1.5M project is dependant on raising the extra £500,000 required by December 2016. Currently, we still have £340,000 to go. 
So what has this to do with the canal through Withington? Well, once this project is delivered successfully, it will be very much easier to go back to the HLF for further funding to restore the canal. This would be the major source of money to purchase land through which the canal runs. 
We also have the Waterway Recovery Group coming again to help us re-water a section of our canal in Forton for a fortnight in August. This group, part of the Inland Waterways Association (IWA), is made up of experienced professional Civil Engineers and skilled canal restorers, but work for free. All our Trust has to do is arrange accommodation for them (usually a school gym, or village hall) and hire some plant for them to use. They do the rest. This is, once again, largely how we will restore the canal through Withington. 
When might this all happen? Probably not until 2019-2020, but it will happen. 
If any parishioner would like to come and look round the historic Wappenshall Wharf (just north of the PRH Hospital) our Trust volunteers have work parties there on every third Saturday in the month. I would be delighted to provide a conducted tour of this important heritage site that played such a key part in the Industrial Revolution. Please visit our website for much more information at: www.sncanal.org.uk or follow us on Facebook: The Shrewsbury and Newport Canals Trust.
· Village Green: The Village Green will be discussed at the following AGM

· Archery:Bowbrook Archers is thriving – we are very glad to get back to regular outdoor shooting on our field after mostly shooting indoors through the winter. The number of members in the club has been going up steadily over recent years – it is rare that a day goes past in the summer without at least one archer practicing on the field. We would like to think that our activities do not create much of an impact on the village.
Archery is still very much a growing sport in the UK. There are now nearly 50,000 registered archers in the UK with about 700 of them split among the 10 clubs in Shropshire.

Bowbrook still have a vision to erect a new building on our field which would incorporate a 20 yard indoor archery range. However, there has been little progress on this since our presentation to your AGM 2 years ago – as always, funding is an issue.

We are as always keen on being involved in Withington village and will be active in the village events on 4th June this year. We are always open to an approach for an open Archery taster session for residents of Withington – if an person wants to get a group together then feel free to contact the club and fix a date. Archery is a great sport for a mixed group of all ages to share a taster session. Our club includes a number of families. However, rather than our club initiating this, we invite the village to take the initiative. I can assure you we will do our best to sort something out. You can usually find a number of us at The Hare and Hounds later on a Tuesday evening! Jonathan Walton, School and Community liaison officer, Bowbrook Archers.

jonathan@the-waltons.co.uk
12/2016: Neighbourhood Watch: Crime remains low, but there is concern about the number of break-ins to sheds and outbuildings. 2 were reported in Withington. The Police Community Support Officer is coming round with the mobile library, and can be contacted then. There is a lot of advice about people driving if they take certain prescription medicines
13/2016 The date for the 2017 Parish AGM is Wednesday 10th May.
14/2017 The next Parish Council meetings are to be held on Wednesdays 13th July, 14th  September, and 9th November 2016, 18th January and 15th March 2017 at 7.30 p.m. in the Parish Room.

…….………………………………………Minutes confirmed as correct 10th May 2017
Chairman
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